Minutes of the May 8th, 2017
Winslow Park Commission Meeting
6:30 PM
@ Freeport Town Hall
As produced by Neil Lyman
Winslow Park Manager and Winslow Park Commission Secretary
In Attendance- Karissa Davin, Peter Anzuini, Steve James, Kim Swett, Alex Robinson, Robin Baron, Neil Lyman (Park Manager
Absent: Carla Dupuis, George Connick, Peter Polovchik
 Meeting convened at 6:30
The minutes of the March and April minutes were both approved.
Old Business: 
· A discussion was continued concerning the annual increase in at-large and uncontrolled dogs in the park every spring. Neil Lyman noted that the increase in complaints seems to correlate with better weather and an increase in use as more local folks, who are not regular dog walkers, sometimes clash with dog walkers who are used to less people in the park.  
· Robin Baron, who regularly walks at the park, suggested that large signage always be in place during problem times and also noted that he didn’t feel it has been as bad this year as previous years.
· Changing the current rule, which allows dogs off leash for the off-season months as long as they are in control, was discussed. The discussion revolved around changing the dates that dogs off leash are allowed; making it later in the fall and ending it earlier in the spring.
· It was decided that there would be no changes at this time and that if problems increased the discussion would reopen.
· Neil Lyman reported that the campground gatehouse was and that April had been a good month with over $50,000 in reservation sales.
· Neil reported that work was continuing on the “Pound of Tea” house and that it should be ready early in the summer for general use. The idea of a elders association snack bar inside of said was discussed briefly and there were no objections from the group. The only concern was that it may interfere with the soda machine sales. Neil informed the group that the soda machine is maintained by a subcontractor and is often broken as well as there being an issue with the park collecting its share of the revenue. 
· It was noted that plans for a new shop building are still in the works for the spring. Robin Baron and Karissa Davin asked about water and sewer being installed in said building. Neil Lyman stated that the plan was for a seasonal water line and no sewer at this time as there are issues with tying into the existing sewer and that there are already facilities nearby in the summer when staff are on.
New Business:
Other Business:
Public Comment:

Meeting adjourned @ 7:25 PM






